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   TESTIMONY OF SHAYNA OLARTI, SENIOR AT MILILANI HIGH SCHOOL 
 
DESCRIPTION:  
 
    This measure clarifies that nonprofit organizations may receive loans from the 
Water Pollution Control Revolving Fund to engage in activities that are consistent 
with the Federal Water Pollution Control Act, including the planning, designing, 
and construction of wastewater treatment works. Takes effect 7/1/2070. 
 
POSITION:  
     
I am testifying in favor of the House Bill No. 1852 H.D. 1 S.D. 1. 
 
COMMENTS:  
 
My name is Shayna Olarti. I am a senior at Mililani High School, currently 
enrolled in an AP Environmental Science class. I am testifying for the House Bill 
No. 1852 H.D. 1 S.D. 1 so that nonprofit organization can receive loans that can 
help with water restoration.  
 
Although residents want to help with the water situation in their area, they can’t 
afford to make any changes. By allowing nonprofit organizations to receive loans 
from the Federal Water Pollution Act, residents can help to plan, design, and 
construct waste treatment works. State or county agencies do not necessarily put 
water pollution control facilities as their top priority so when residents join 
together and want to help the environment, the Federal Water Pollution Act 
should give them the funds to make a difference. Not only will this help control 
the water pollution, but it will also benefit their community. When residents get 
together, they can learn more about their community and how they can help the 
environment. Under the Clean Water Act, EPA has enforced pollution control 
programs such as setting wastewater standards for industry. If residents helped 
out with the water pollution standards, the community could fix the problems 
faster. By giving nonprofit organizations loans, state and county agencies would 
not be the only organizations that can finance the construction of water pollution 
control projects.  
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